
 
 
Letter: Retraction Required   Oct. 6, 2021 
 
As professional engineers, the Interstate Bridge Replacement Program (IBRP) 
administrators and WSP USA consultants are obligated to acknowledge an obvious error 
in their assessment of a Columbia River I-5 immersed tube tunnel (ITT). 
 
The WSP’s “Tunnel Concept Assessment” evaluated an ITT under the current primary 
barge channel at the bridge lift near the Vancouver riverbank. This resulted in an ITT 
design that is too steep, long, and costly. An ITT under a channel near the center of the 
river should have been evaluated. 
 
WSP USA has a conflict of interest in evaluating an ITT. WSP USA is anticipating 
hundreds of millions in bridge design and construction management fees. An alternative 
ITT design from a competing ITT engineering firm is a threat to these fees. To restore 
public trust, WSP USA must retract its misleading report and refund its fee. 
 
The IBRP administration should contract for two parallel competing design teams, a 
bridge vs. ITT team. Only then will an ITT get a fair evaluation. 
 
Vancouver, British Columbia, had competing bridge and ITT designs for a new Fraser 
River crossing. Last month, Vancouver officials chose an eight-lane ITT with dedicated 
bus rapid transit lanes. 
 
Bob Ortblad MSCE, MBA 
 
WSP USA’s “Tunnel Concept Assessment” link 
https://www.interstatebridge.org/media/4ivnpz3n/2021-03-03-final-itt-v2-48-_remediated.pdf 
 
“Vancouver, British Columbia” ITT link 
https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/british-columbia/massey-tunnel-replacement-bridge-1.6145139#:~:text=280-
,An%20eight%2Dlane%20tunnel%20under%20the%20Fraser%20River%20will%20replace,t%20be%20complete%20until%202030. 
 
“Clark County Today letter” link 
https://www.clarkcountytoday.com/opinion/letter-retraction-required-due-to-conflict-of-interest/ 

 


